
The President s Message 
By John Hodoway   

Our Decem-
ber meeting is 
always caught 
b e t w e e n 
T h a n k s g i v i n g 
and Christmas in 
the midst of what 

many call the eating season .  I 
hope that everyone enjoyed the 
Thanksgiving holiday and that you 
have a Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year.  All of the re-
maining holidays occur before our 
next meeting in January. 

This month, Past-President 
John Carter will present a pro-
gram on ASHRAE 52.2 and Air 
Filters.  Testing and rating meth-
ods for filters have been changing 
to better indicate filter perform-
ance and John will be bringing us 
up to date on this subject.  

The ASHRAE Winter Meeting 
and associated trade show will be 
in Dallas on January 7-31, 2007. 
This meeting shows up in Dallas 
about every 5-6 years and is one 
of the more convenient locations 
to Arkansas ASHRAE members. 
It s now time to be planning to go 
to Dallas for this event. Besides 
the sold out trade show, there are 
many seminars that offer PDH 
credit and a bunch of committee 
meetings on every subject that 
ASHRAE investigates. This is a 
chance to meet and mingle with 
other Arkansas ASHRAE mem-
bers, as well as Region VIII and 
other Society members. I have 
complimentary tickets for the 
trade show that I will distribute at 
the January chapter meeting, but 
I encourage you to register for the 
meeting and attend some of the 
informative meetings as well as 
kick the tires at the trade show. 

 

NOVEMBER MEETINGS  

Northwest Arkansas

 

Date:

   

Thursday, Dec 7th 
Location:

  

AQ Chicken 
Cost:

 

$15.00 / person 
Schedule:

 

4:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting 
5:30 pm   Social 
6:00 pm ASHRAE Business / Dinner 
6:45-8:00 pm  Program -   

Filtration Systems and Applications 
(ASHRAE 52.1)  - John Carter  

Central Arkansas

 

Date:

   

Wednesday, Dec 6th 
Location:

   

Whole Hog Cafe 
Cost:

  

$15.00 / person 
Schedule:

 

10:30 am   Board Meeting 
11:30 am  Tech Session   
12:00 pm  Lunch 
12:15-1:00 pm  Program -  

Filtration Systems and Applications 
(ASHRAE 52.1)  - John Carter 
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Chapter Technology   
Transfer 
Submitted by  
Steve Titus, PE, - CTTC Chair  

It seems like just last week that 
we were hosting our kick off meeting 
for this ASHRAE year.  We had such 
a good turn out for Doug Eaton's 
presentation on our new school facil-
ity standards.  Since then , we have 
covered topics from government af-
fairs to seismic codes, and green 
buildings.  Last month was another 
successful joint meeting with the 
USGBC.  I want to thank you for 
your great attendance this year.  As 
always you guys turn out and make 
our monthly meetings the success 
that they are. 

As we wrap up the first half of 
this year, we are going to honor 
those of you who have so gener-
ously given to research in the last 
year.  Our members always support 
our chapter not only with attendance 
in time, but with generous financial 
gifts for research.  I look forward to 
honoring all of your hard work. 

John carter of the Jack T 
Carter Company is going to give a 
presentation on "Filtration Systems 
and Applications (ASHRAE 52.1)."  I 
don't recall having a presentation on 
filter systems in the recent past, and 
John has been getting a lot of ques-
tions about applications of ASHRAE 
52.1. 

Everyone invite a friend, and 
we will get ready for the second half 
of our year with another great meet-
ing. 
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If you or someone If you or someone If you or someone 
you know isn t re-you know isn t re-you know isn t re-
ceiving the elec-ceiving the elec-ceiving the elec-
tronic version of tronic version of tronic version of 
the the the Razorback Re-Razorback Re-Razorback Re-
portportport and would  and would  and would 
like to, please send like to, please send like to, please send 
a n e m a i l t o a n e m a i l t o a n e m a i l t o 
cahne@trane.comcahne@trane.comcahne@trane.com...   

November Meeting Minutes 
Submitted by  
Chris Ahne, - Chapter Secretary  

Chapter Board Meeting of     
November 1, 2006  

Officers and Board Members present 
John Hodoway 

 
President 

Kim Koch 

 

Treasurer 
Chris Ahne 

 

Secretary 
Charles Wetzler 

 

BOG 
Chris Call 

 

BOG 
Keith Wortsmith - BOG  
John Carter - CRC Delegate 
Chance Hollingsworth 

 

CRC Alternate  

Committee Members present 
Bill Simpson 

 

Student Activities Chair  
Tony DeMarco 

 

Social Activities Chair  
James Dayer 

 

Membership Chair   

President John Hodoway 
called the meeting to order at 10:40  

Old Business

 

It was noted that we still need 
nominations for an individual to 
chair the continuing education com-
mittee.  

New Business

 

President John Hodoway 
stated that the consensus of the 
board members was that a chapter 
contribution to the Region VIII 
Members Night Out prize fund at 

the Winter Meeting in Dallas, was 
not an appropriate use of the chap-
ter funds.  It was decided that it 
would be better to make an an-
nouncement to the membership that 
Region VIII was soliciting funds for 
this event and that any contributions 
by individual members could be sent 
to Kim Koch who would forward the 
contributions to Region VIII RVC, Art 
Geisler.   At the time of the board 
meeting, several people had 
pledged contributions totaling ap-
proximately $550.00.  Bill Harrison 
was asked to make an announce-
ment at the chapter membership 
meeting about the request for funds. 

Chapter Technology Transfer 
report 

 

John Hodoway gave the 
CTTC report for Vice president 
Steve Titus.   He stated that Bill 

Lowery would present the Tech 
Session on Vapor Barriers.  He 
also reported  that the main program 
was being presented by Ron Jar-
nagin was presenting the main pro-
gram on ASHRAE s Advanced En-
ergy Design Guides.  Bill Harrison 
indicated that he had purchased 
copies of the newest Advanced En-
ergy Design Guide for Retail Spaces 
and was donating them to the chap-
ter for auction at the conclusion of 
the speaker s presentation.  Lastly, 
John Hodoway indicated that the 
December meeting would program 
speaker was John Carter, speaking 
about Filtration Systems and ASH-
RAE 52.1. 

Treasurer s report 

 

Kim Koch 
presented the current Treasurer s 
report for board member review.  
Chris Ahne made a motion to accept 
the current Treasurer s report.  
Charles Wetzler seconded the mo-
tion.  The motion was put to vote 
and carried unanimously. 

Secretary Report 

 

Chris Ahne 
asked if any corrections needed to 
be made to previous month s meet-
ing minutes.  None were given.  Kim 
Koch made a motion to accept the 
minutes as published in the chapter 
newsletter.  Chris Call seconded the 
motion.  President John Hodoway 
placed the motion for vote and the 
minutes were accepted as pub-
lished. 

Membership 

 

James Dayer 
reported that there were 5 new 
chapter members since the previous 
month.  He also indicated that he 
was putting a description of the 
membership grades in the Decem-
ber newsletter.  Kim Koch men-
tioned an experience with another 
professional society in town and 
how she received information about 
the chapter and a membership ap-
plication for that society as a result 
of her attending that society s meet-
ing.  It was recommended that a 
separate form be placed at the re-
ception desk for guests of our chap-
ter meetings.  After completion of 
the form, the membership chair 
could prepare a packet of informa-

(Continued on page 3) 

http://www.arkansasashrae.org
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tion including a membership applica-
tion and a cover letter thanking the 
guest for attending the meeting.   

Student Activities Committee 

 
Bill Simpson reported that he in-
tended to award the scholarship to 
the selected applicants during the 
November meetings.  At the central 
Arkansas meeting, he planned to 
present the scholarship to Jesse 
Abbott of Arkansas Tech University.  
At the NWA meeting, he planned to 
present scholarships to Brad Hand-
loser, Paul Linsicome, Erin Wolf, 
and Brad Spain.  Bill stated that 
Sam Weatherford was going to say 
a few words about the William A. 
Bullard Memorial Scholarship prior 
to the presentation of the scholar-
ships. 

Bill also reported that a group 
of approximately 20 students from 
Arkansas Tech University partici-
pated in a tour of a new art building 
on the ATU campus.  The tour was 
conducted by Sam Cummings, P.E., 
of Pettit & Pettit Consulting Engi-
neers. 

Social Activities Committee 

 

Tony DeMarco announced that the 
RazorGate, tailgating activity prior to 
the Arkansas and Louisiana-Monroe 
football game was a successful 
event. 

Webmaster  Bill Simpson indi-
cated that the website was up to 
date with the current meeting sched-
ule.   

Newsletter 

 

Chris Ahne re-
ported that the newsletter deadline 
would be Monday, November 27th. 

Honors and Awards 

 

John 
Carter reported that he was present-
ing awards to the following people at 
the chapter meeting:  Al Davis, in 
recognition of 50 years of member-
ship; Hank Wade, Sr., in recognition 
of 50 years of membership; Ed Bibb, 
in recognition of life membership; 
Larry Jones, in recognition of life 
membership; and Don Roberson, in 
recognition of life membership. 

President John Hodoway ad-
journed the Board Meeting at 11:23.  

Membership Meeting of November 1, 
2006  

85 Members,  8 Guests  

Bill Lowrey presented the Tech 
Session on Vapor Barriers.  He be-
gan with a brief history about the 
use or recommendation of vapor 
barriers in building construction. 

Moving to present day, Mr. 
Lowrey continued his discussion by 
stating that vapor barriers were 
good but the location of vapor barri-
ers largely depended on the climate 
and particular wall construction, and 
that what is generally accepted to be 
good in northern climates doesn t 
necessarily apply to southern cli-
mates. 

Bill pointed out the different 
classes of vapor retarders.  The 
higher the class, the more resistant 
to moisture permeating the sub-
stance.  A Class I vapor retarder 
would be similar to foil or plastic 
sheeting.  A Class II retarder would 
be similar to gypsum board and a 
Class III retarder would have similar 
permeability to brick masonry. 

Mr. Lowrey illustrated a few 
examples of wall construction meth-
ods that would seem to work well in 
our climate.  He indicated that the 
construction should have a hygric 
buffer, ability to hold moisture and 
release over time. 

Bill concluded his talk with 
some application rules for vapor 
barriers.  These included the proper 
selection of building materials for 
moisture permeability, proper instal-
lation of the in wall assemblies, and 
building pressure control to limit 
high dew point air from flowing into 

the walls.  

Meeting Minutes

 

Society Treasurer, Bill Harrison 
made an announcement to the 
membership about Region VIII RVC, 
Art Giesler s request for donations 
from each Region VIII chapter to 
fund the Members Night Out event 
at the Winter meeting in Dallas.  Bill 
indicated that several members 
were making personal donations 
and invited the members present to 
do the same.  He stated that dona-
tions were to be sent to Kim Koch 

(Continued on page 6) 

ASHRAE Looks to Develop 
Water Conservation Stan-
dard  

ASHRAE 

 
Requirements re-

garding the amount of water used to 
operate HVAC, plumbing and irrigation 
systems would be established under a 
proposed standard from the American 
Society of Heating, Refrigerating and 
A i r - C o n d i t i o n i n g E n g i n e e r s 
(ASHRAE).  

Water is the most important re-
newable resource on this planet, 
Terry Townsend, P.E., ASHRAE presi-
dent, said. To protect this source of 
life, we must reduce the demand and 
consumption that the built environ-
ment is placing on available water 
sources. It is our intention to develop a 
standard that can be used globally to 
conserve this valuable resource.

  

The proposed standard, Conser-
vation of Water Use in Building, Site 
and Mechanical Systems, would pro-
vide baseline requirements for the 
design of buildings, landscapes, and 
mechanical systems that minimize the 
volume of water required to operate 
HVAC systems, plumbing systems, 
and irrigation systems.  

The standard would address 
water use efficiency through water 
conservation measures implemented 
during design and construction of resi-
dential, commercial, institutional and 
industrial projects. It would not apply 
to storm water management.  

The proposed title, purpose and 
scope of the standard are open for 
public comment until Nov. 20. Also, 
members are being sought to serve on 
a committee to write the standard.          

To join the committee or 
comment on the draft title, purpose 
and scope, visit the standards actions 
for Oct. 6 at www.ashrae.org/
publicreviews. 

http://www.arkansasashrae.org
http://www.ashrae.org/
publicreviews
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NW Section Update 
Submitted by  
Benjamin Dye, - NW Section Chair  

Good things are happening in 
Northwest Arkansas.  Everyone is 
packing up for the trip to Atlanta to 
watch the Hogs in the SEC Champi-
onship, and last month the North-
west Arkansas Section of Arkansas 
ASHRAE held its largest meeting 
ever. Over 60 people attended the 
presentation by Ronald Jarnagin at 
the Cool Water Café in Fayetteville. 
We also hosted 19 students and 
presented 3 scholarships before 
dinner.  Ron made an outstanding 
presentation on ASHRAE s Ad-
vanced Energy Design Guide and 
kept everyone laughing with his 
continuous humor mainly aimed at 
architects! 

We are looking to continue 
our increased attendance in this 
month s meeting by hosting a Ra-
zorback Basketball ticket raffle.  
Anyone that brings a guest will be 
entered into a drawing for Razor-
back Basketball tickets.  All you 
have to do is respond in the Evite 
that you will be bringing a guest and 
who it is and introduce them at the 
meeting. The best part is that we 
will have more than one winner!  
We will have the raffle at our De-
cember and February meetings. 

This month we will be back at 
the AQ Chicken house.  There will 
be a survey included in the EVITE 
to help us decide on a location for 
the meetings this spring.  Please 
make sure you respond even if you 
can t make this month s meeting on 
Filtration Systems and Applications. 
I hope to see all of you there! 
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Engineering Tip -         
Coil Freeze Failures 
Submitted by   
Bill Lowery, PE  

PART 2 - SEQUESTERED WATER

  
Consider the "expansion of ice". 

Ice expands at a rate of only about 
28x10^-6 for each degree F of tem-
perature change. If ice does not ex-
pand enough to burst a pipe when 
taken to minus 40, as stated by the 
pipe plug company in Part 1, it is 
unlikely that it will burst a pipe when 
taken to plus 10. On the other hand, 
the ratio of the change in volume from 
liquid water to solid ice is approxi-
mately 1.09 with no change in tem-
perature.  

Now consider that water is an 
incompressible fluid. When pressure 
is applied at some point in a con-
tained volume of water, that pressure 
is transmitted throughout the contain-
ment. As water is changing to ice, any 
water/ice mixture (slush) will relieve 
pressure, created by the water-to-ice 
phase change volume expansion, 
through any opening available. The 
ice plug company was referring to this 
movement. 

If the pressure created in the 
liquid by expansion at the phase 
change can be relieved, rupture of the 
pipe is unlikely even if it freezes solid 
along its entire length. Most, if not all, 
pipe freeze failures must occur by 
expansion during the water-to-ice 
phase change and the way that the 
volume change and accompanying 
pressure change is applied to 
"sequestered water". 

(h t tp : / /www.weather . com/
activi t ies/homeandgarden/home/
h o m e t i p s / s e v e r e w e a t h e r /
pipefreeze_prevent.html) 

The mechanism is probably like 
this. Water begins freezing in the 
tubes near the middle of the coil face 
or wherever the water is coldest and/
or the concentration of below freezing 
airflow is highest. When an ice plug 

forms in two places in a straight pipe 
or in two adjacent pipes connected by 
a return bend, the multiple ice plugs 
result in sequestered water beginning 
at one plug and continuing to the next 
plug. This water may be all liquid or it 
may be slush, but it is largely non-
compressible water, not frozen and 
with no place to go. As the ice plugs 
increase along the length of the pipe, 
changing some of the water between 
them to ice, the pressure of the re-
maining sequestered water rises rap-
idly because the ice forming between 
plugs is of greater volume than the 
unfrozen water it replaces. Once this 
process begins, the question is not if 
the coil will fail but where the coil will 
fail.  The high pressure is applied 
equally to all the walls of the contain-
ment, and the weakest place in the 
containment will be the first place to 
fail. Once sequestered water pressure 
is relieved, there will probably be no 
subsequent damage unless multiple 
ice plugs have created other areas of 
sequestered water. The same proc-
ess can occur between an ice plug 
and a closed valve or between two 
closed valves.  

So what significance is all this? 
How different should strategies of 
freeze protection be from those previ-
ously applied based on a concept of 
"expanding ice"?  

Remedies are in the next in-
stallment. 

EXPANDING ICE PLUG 

Coil casing 

Sequestered 
water 

Coil fins 

EXPANDING ICE PLUG 

http://www.arkansasashrae.org
http://www.weather.com/
activities/homeandgarden/home/
hometips/severeweather/
pipefreeze_prevent.html


Student Activities 
Submitted by  
Bill Simpson, - Student Activities Chair  

As we near the end of the fall 
semester and students are busy pre-
paring for finals, the student activities 
committee continues to work hard as 
well.  The November meeting was 
the official student activities meeting.  
More than 20 student members at-
tended the November Chapter meet-
ings in Central and NW Arkansas 
combined.  Special thanks to Dr. Hel-
mer (ATU) and Dr. Nutter (U of A) for 
encouraging students to attend.  At 
both the Central and NW meetings, 
Sam Weatherford gave a moving 
memorial for William A. Bullard, the 
namesake for our scholarship fund.  
Following Sam s speeches, the 
scholarship recipients, whom we rec-
ognized in last month s newsletter 
article, were awarded their certifi-
cates and checks. 

In addition to the strong stu-
dent participation at the chapter 
meetings, we had a couple success-
ful building tours this past month.  
Sam Cummings volunteered his time 
and energy to conducting a tour of 

the new ATU Art Building.  Approxi-
mately 20 students and ATU faculty 
got to see first hand a chilled water 
and VAV system along with ad-
vanced filtration systems in opera-
tion.  Some students seemed espe-
cially impressed with the radiant 
heaters serving an outdoor studio. 

At U of A, Jason Brannen, Dr. 
Nutter, and Dr. Couvillion organized 
a tour of the new Center for Aca-
demic Excellence.  Scott Turley con-
ducted the tour for about 30 students.  
The students followed the HVAC sys-
tem from the chilled water and steam 
pipe entry into the building to the 
supply air grilles.  Highlights of the 
tour included an underfloor air distri-
bution system and an energy recov-
ery air handler. 

Focusing also on the K-12 age 
group, it s not too early to be thinking 
about E-Week.  National Engineers 
Week is officially February 18-24.  
Please check out www.eweek.org or 
contact me at wsimpson@trane.com 
for ideas on how you can participate.  
Thanks to everyone who has contin-
ued to make this a successful year in 
Student Activities. 
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Advanced IAQ Guidance  
ASHRAE 

 
ASHRAE has received a 

$510,000 grant from the U.S. Envi-
ronmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
to provide guidance for designing 
and building healthier buildings with 
effective operation and maintenance 
programs that reduce exposure to 
toxics and asthma/allergy triggers.         

The three-year grant will be 
used to write the Advanced Indoor 
Air Quality (IAQ) Design Guide for 
Non-Residential Buildings, which will 
help professionals implement high 
performance designs, improve indoor 
air quality performance, increase 
energy efficiency and decrease the 
environmental impact of exposure to 
air toxics in a broad range of non-
residential buildings.         

The grant is part of some $4 
million awarded by EPA to improve 
indoor air quality. ASHRAE will col-
laborate with the U.S. Green Building 
Council, the American Institute of 
Architects and other organizations 
that address indoor air quality.  

Through the guide and an asso-
ciated education effort, ASHRAE will 
improve the long-term environmental 
health for building occupants by re-
ducing their exposure to air toxics 
and increased productivity due to 
greater comfort and health of build-
ing occupants, Terry Townsend, 
P.E., ASHRAE president, said. The 
project addresses the EPA s priority 
areas of indoor air pollutants, which 
include asthma triggers such as dust 
mites, pests, mold and air toxics.

         

We are thrilled to be working 
with ASHRAE on the Advanced IAQ 
Design Guide, Eric Werling, EPA 
project officer, said. This guide will 
fill a critical information need for the 
building industry, and ASHRAE has 
the experience and reputation to de-
liver a top-notch project.

  

The guide will facilitate the design 
process so that advanced practice 
can be accomplished within the con-
straints of typical construction and 
design fees.  

It is expected to be published in 
late 2008, with an ASHRAE Profes-
sional Development Seminar based 
on the guide available in late 2009. 

ATU Students participate in a tour of the new art building.  The tour was 
conducted by Sam Cummings, P.E.   - photo courtesy of Dr. Wayne Helmer 

http://www.eweek.org
http://www.arkansasashrae.org
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Membership Report 
Submitted by  
James Dayer - Membership Chairman  

Hello everyone!  This month I 
wanted everyone to get a good look 
at exactly what makes up our mem-
bership grades.  We have included 
in this newsletter the ASHRAE 
Membership Quick Guide, which 
shows you each member grade, and 
the corresponding qualifications, 
benefits, and age requirements of 
that grade.  Please take a moment 
to look at your current grade status, 
and see if you may be eligible for an 
Upgrade .  If you aren t sure about 

which grade you are in, you can 
look at your ASHRAE membership 
card, or contact me, and I can tell 
you.  If you want more information 
about upgrading, please feel free to 
contact me. 
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and she would forward them to Art 
Geisler. 

In recognition of the William A. 
Bullard Memorial Scholarship being 
presented, Sam Weatherford was 
invited to speak about Allen Bullard 
for whom the scholarship was 
named.  Mr. Weatherford told stories 
and helped the members who were 
present to understand what kind of a 
person that Allen Bullard was.  At 
the conclusion, Sam introduced stu-
dent activities chair, Bill Simpson to 
present a scholarship to Jesse Ab-
bott of Arkansas Tech University.  
Bill introduced Jesse and high-
lighted some of his accomplish-
ments that made him a worthy can-
didate for the scholarship.  

John Carter introduced five 
members that were awarded recog-
nition for the length of their member-
ship.  Al Davis and Hank Wade, Sr. 
were recognized with 50 Year Mem-
berships.  Ed Bibb, Larry Jones, and 
Don Roberson were each recog-
nized with Life Memberships. 

Bill Harrison introduced the 
program speaker, Ron Jarnagin. 

Ron began the presentation by 
acknowledging all of the organiza-
tions that made the Advanced En-
ergy Design Guides (AEDG) possi-
ble, including the Department of En-
ergy, American Institute of Archi-
tects, & US Green Building Counsel. 

Mr. Jarnagin then discussed 
the AEDG Committee requirements 
for design.  They intended to have a 
tightly controlled scope and pur-
pose.  They wanted to provide a 
way but not the only way to achieve 
30% savings over ASHRAE Stan-
dard 90.1.  They hoped to balance 
energy efficiency with cost effective 
solutions.  The recommendations 
were to use off the shelf technology 
that anyone could apply.  The docu-
ment should be a useful document 
that could be produced in a timely 
manner.  Lastly, they wanted to 
keep the scope focused on what 
would benefit the target market or 
end user of the document.  

Ron continued with a discus-
sion of the content of AEDGs.  The 
guides contain envelope, lighting, 
HVAC, and service water heating 
recommendations per climate zone.  
The design guides also provide ex-
amples of buildings and a How-To 
guidance for implementing the rec-
ommendations. 

Mr. Jarnagin continued by ex-
plaining the How-To section in 
more detail.  This section details a 
recommendation for commissioning 
to ensure building quality and a 
sample commissioning scope is 
given.  The How-To s were organ-
ized by good design practices, cau-
tions, and references. 

Ron continued with a descrip-
tion of the process that was under-
taken to develop the AEDG.  From 
inception to approval, the time it 
took to create the document was 
eight months.  Peer reviews took 
place at 50%, 80% and 100% com-
plete.  Members of the participating 
organizations and target market 
were involved in the reviews. 

Along with the new design 
guide for retail spaces, new guides 
are being planned for K-12 schools 
and warehouses as well as more 
stringent 50% and 70% series 
guides.   

Jarnagin explained why this 
guide would be useful to various 
fields in our industry.   Consulting 
engineers, facility managers, and 
manufacturers can each utilize the 
AEDG s to distinguish themselves 
from their peers. 

Ron concluded the presenta-
tion with a summary of the energy 
savings that would be achieved for 
cities in each climate zone.  The 
average savings over the 15 climate 
cities in a 20,000 square foot office 
building is 38% energy over ASH-
RAE 90.1. 

At the end of the program, Re-
search Promotion chair Chance 
Hollingsworth auctioned off the new 
Advanced Energy Design Guide for 
Retail Spaces that was donated to 
the chapter. 

President John Hodoway ad-
journed the meeting at 1:04 pm. 

Minutes 
(Continued from page 3) 

   

Along with a       Along with a       Along with a       
recent facelift to the recent facelift to the recent facelift to the 
w e b s i t e i t s e l f ,     w e b s i t e i t s e l f ,     w e b s i t e i t s e l f ,     
ASHRAE s website ASHRAE s website ASHRAE s website 
access has also access has also access has also 
changed.  Instead of changed.  Instead of changed.  Instead of 
having to type in having to type in having to type in 
your member num-your member num-your member num-
ber and ASHRAE as-ber and ASHRAE as-ber and ASHRAE as-
signed pin number, signed pin number, signed pin number, 
access now requires access now requires access now requires 
your email address your email address your email address 
and a password that and a password that and a password that 
you assign.  To you assign.  To you assign.  To 
setup the easier ac-setup the easier ac-setup the easier ac-
cess, simply follow cess, simply follow cess, simply follow 
the easy steps to the easy steps to the easy steps to 
create a login .  And create a login .  And create a login .  And 

your navigat ion of your navigat ion of your navigat ion of 
the website will be     the website will be     the website will be     
easier.easier.easier.   

http://www.arkansasashrae.org


Venting 
 by Chris Ahne - Newsletter Editor  

I have had a hard time getting 
the November meeting minutes out 
of our chapter secretary this month.  
I finally got them a few days after 
the deadline! 

Last month was a great month 
for our chapter.  During our chapter 
meeting, we honored more than 11 
members for their achievements.  
Sam Weatherford paid tribute to 
Allen Bullard; Bill Simpson awarded 
five scholarships; and John Carter 
recognized 5 members for their lon-
gevity as members of our organiza-
tion.  We also had a record atten-
dance in both the central and north-
west meetings. 

As the newsletter editor, I try to 
take advantage of the happenings 
in our chapter, recording the meet-
ing minutes and taking photographs 
of speakers, honored guests, etc. to 
include these in our monthly publi-
cation, recording them in our chap-
ter history.  Because of some tech-
nical difficulties, I regret to say that 
the pictures taken at last month s 
meeting will not be available for  
historical record. 

One of the comments that I 
received from the newsletter judges 
at the last CRC is that the meeting 
minutes that our chapter records 
are not interesting and should be 
shortened in order to make the 
newsletter more visually appealing 
and thus there would be room for 
items such as crossword puzzles 
and things that provide entertain-
ment value to our members.  I do 
not even pretend to accept this no-
tion of reducing the content of the 
meeting minutes.  Our history is 
important and we have taken great 
care record the events of our chap-
ter in great detail.  I will continue to 
publish as much detail as the secre-
tary can record.  If you are looking 
for entertainment, I can never imag-
ine that this newsletter could com-
pete with the internet.  I can suggest 
a few websites if you are bored. 

Please send your comments 
a n d s u g g e s t s i o n s t o : 
cahne@trane.com. 
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CCCONGRATULATIONSONGRATULATIONSONGRATULATIONS   TOTOTO   OUROUROUR      
MEMBERSMEMBERSMEMBERS   ONONON   THEIRTHEIRTHEIR   RECENTRECENTRECENT   AWARDSAWARDSAWARDS   

50 Y50 Y50 YEARSEARSEARS      
OFOFOF M M MEMBERSHIPEMBERSHIPEMBERSHIP      

AAALLL D D DAVISAVISAVIS   
HHHANKANKANK W W WADEADEADE, S, S, SRRR...      

LLLIFEIFEIFE   
MMMEMBERSHIPEMBERSHIPEMBERSHIP      
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LLLARRYARRYARRY J J JONESONESONES   

DDDONONON R R ROBERSONOBERSONOBERSON   

Become Part of the Green 
Team: New Guidance from 
ASHRAE   

ATLANTA 

 
Looking to be-

come a more effective player on the 
green team?  

ASHRAE GreenGuide: The 
Design, Construction and Operation 
of Sustainable Buildings will help 
teach designers how to participate 
effectively on design teams charged 
with producing green buildings.  

This is a design guide for me-
chanical engineers who are inter-
ested in advancing integrated, high 
performance/green concepts and 
applications on building design pro-
jects, said Malcolm Lewis, Ph.D., a 
member of ASHRAE s technical com-
mittee on building environmental im-
pacts and sustainability, which wrote 
the book. The guidance will help 
building professionals analyze sys-
tem design options and point them in 
the right direction for deeper analy-
sis.

  

The book, an update to the 
2003 version of ASHRAE Green-
Guide, contains a new chapter outlin-
ing guidance on the Leadership in 
Energy and Environmental Design 
(LEED ) Rating System developed 
by the U.S. Green Building Council. 
The chapter discusses ways in which 
LEED credits affect engineers and 
how they can best respond to the 

opportunities presented by the use of 
LEED on projects.   

The GreenGuide will assist 
the design and development team in 
striving for a level of accountability as 
to the effectiveness of their efforts to 
produce a building that is truly 
green, Lewis said.  

The book also contains a new 
chapter on how HVAC&R systems 
interact with the local environment 
and methods for mitigating or reduc-
ing that impact.  

There are some areas that 
are either not intuitively obvious as 
being potential impacts of HVAC sys-
tems or are items that some may not 
consider to be truly sustainable is-
sues, Lewis notes.  

The ASHRAE GreenGuide 
also contains more than 40 Green-
Tips, which are sidebars containing 
information on techniques, proc-
esses, measures or systems. The 
tips contain a list of other sources for 
reference. To read the GreenTips, 
v i s i t 
www.engineeringforsustainability.org.  

This is the first in a new series 
of books, known as The ASHRAE 
Professional Series, published in co-
opera t ion w i th Bu t te rwor th -
Heinemann/Elsevier. The series is 
intended to provide high-quality pro-
fessional information for a global au-
dience of HVAC&R engineers as well 
as professionals in related fields. 

http://www.arkansasashrae.org
http://www.engineeringforsustainability.org


The Razorback Report is published monthly by the Arkansas Chapter 
of ASHRAE.  Statements made in this publication are not 
expressions of the Society or of the chapter and may not be 
reproduced without special permission from the chapter. 
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Future ASHRAE  
Meetings:   

2007 ASHRAE Winter Meeting 
January 27 - 31 

Dallas, TX  

2007 ASHRAE Region VIII CRC 
April 26 - 28 

Oklahoma City, OK  

2007 ASHRAE Summer Meeting 
June 23 - 27 

Long Beach, CA  

2008 ASHRAE Winter Meeting 
January 19 - 23 

New York City, NY 

Membership   James Dayer 
Student Activities  Bill Simpson 
Programs    Steve Titus 
Historian    Tracy Hayes 
Refrigeration   Miguel Purdy 
Research    Chance Hollingsworth 
Honors & Awards  John Carter 
TEGA     Steve Titus 
Newsletter    Chris Ahne 
NW Section   Ben Dye 
Social     James Panasiuk 
Reception     Ashley Sullivan 
Webmaster    Bill Simpson 

jdayer@fluidsolutionsinc.com 
wsimpson@trane.com 
sctitus@aristotle.net 
hayes-tracy@sbcglobal.net 
mlpurdy@vcaw.com 
chanceh@powersar.com 
john@jcarterco.com 
sctitus@aristotle.net 
cahne@trane.com 
bdye@trane.com 
jpanasiuk@pettitinc.com 
Ashley.Sullivan@carrier.utc.com 
wsimpson@trane.com 

Committee Chairs 

President

 
John Hodoway 501.372.2900 john.hodoway@mail.ashrae.org 

Vice-Pres.

 
Steve Titus 501.375.1181 sctitus@aristotle.net 

Treasurer

 
Kim Koch 501.666.6776 KKoch@tmecorp.com 

Secretary

  
Chris Ahne 501.661.0621 cahne@trane.com 

2006-2007 Chapter Officers 

Charles Wetzler 501-758-2598 cwetzler@sbcglobal.net 
Keith Wortsmith 501-224-0411 keithw@dashservice.com 
Chris Call 501-663-8886 ccall@fluidsolutionsinc.com 
John Carter (CRC Delegate) 501-666-5463 john@jcarterco.com 
Chance Hollingsworth (CRC Alternate) 501-374-5420 chanceh@powersar.com 

Board of Governors 
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ARKANSAS CHAPTER OF ASHRAE 
P.O. BOX 180 

LITTLE ROCK, AR  72203 

http://www.arkansasashrae.org


American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers, Inc. 

Arkansas Chapter Meeting RSVP Form 

For reservations to the Central Arkansas Chapter meeting send this form by  
Tuesday, December 5th

 
to Steve Titus : sctitus@aristotle.net or via FAX at 501-

375-4628.

  

For reservations to the Northwest Arkansas Chapter meeting send this form by  
Wednesday, December 6th to Ben Dye : bdye@trane.com or via FAX at 479-361-
5977. 

ROUTING 

       
Company Name: _____________________________________ 

Phone #: ___________________  Fax #: _________________ 
Signed: ___________________________________________ 

MEMBER NAME 
(PLEASE PRINT) 

CENTRAL 
December 6th 

NW ARK  
December 7th 

EATING 
(Y or N) 

                            

NOTES: Please fax this form to the name and fax number as referenced above    
The meal is no cost to student members, however an RSVP is necessary.  
All no shows will be responsible for the cost of their meal.  
In order to provide you with the best service for your Chapter s money, it is necessary to RSVP for each meeting. 

 

December Meeting TopicsDecember Meeting TopicsDecember Meeting Topics         

Tech Session Tech Session Tech Session --- Research Promotion  Research Promotion  Research Promotion --- Chance Hollingsworth Chance Hollingsworth Chance Hollingsworth   
Program Program Program --- Filtration Systems and Applications (ASHRAE 52.1)  Filtration Systems and Applications (ASHRAE 52.1)  Filtration Systems and Applications (ASHRAE 52.1) --- John Carter John Carter John Carter            

Meeting Sponsor:  Pettit & Pettit Consulting Engineers, Inc.Meeting Sponsor:  Pettit & Pettit Consulting Engineers, Inc.Meeting Sponsor:  Pettit & Pettit Consulting Engineers, Inc.   

RSVP for the November meeting online at www.arkansasashrae.org

 

http://www.arkansasashrae.org


TRULUCK S

  
Seafood * Steak * Crabhouse             Region VIII Dinner  

2401 McKinney Ave.          Monday January 29         
Dallas, Texas     

       Region VIII  
      Regional Dinner   
        Monday Night 
        Starting with Cash Bar 

 6:30 PM to 8:30 PM 

 

RSVP to (Region VIII) 
Bob Gleeson 
Assistant Regional Chair

 

mailto:bgleeson@alamocontrols.com

 

(210) 658-0900 
Fax (210) 658-1888   

Reservations are required 
Payment in advance or at  
Door - By Cash or Check  
No Individual Credit Cards 

Menu

  

(Choices to be made at dinner) 

 

~ Soup or Salad ~

  

Crab Corn Chowder 
or 

Sonoma Greens Salad 

  

~ Entrees ~

  

Tenderloin Filet 
or 

Grilled Salmon 
or 

Garlic Grilled Shrimp 
 all entrees served with fresh bread and parmesan mashed potatoes 

  

~ Dessert ~

  

Chocolate Malt Cake 
or 

Key Lime Pie 

 

~ Beverages ~

  

Soft Drinks, Coffee and Iced Tea 

 

All Inclusive Price:  
(Includes Tax & Tip) 

$55.00 

mailto:bgleeson@alamocontrols.com


Month Topic Speaker Meeting Date Location Sponsor 

December Filtration Systems and Appli-
cations (ASHRAE 52.1)  John Carter 

Central 12/6 Whole Hog Café 
Pettit & Pettit 

NWA 12/7 TBA 

January 

Intro to Master Format 2004 

  

Joint Meeting with CSI   
Central 1/9 Clarion Hotel 

Powers of   
Arkansas  Geothermal and IAQ Tests for 

LEED   NWA TBA 
Perry Butcher 

Office 

February Refrigeration TBA 
Central 2/7 Whole Hog Café 

Airetech          
Corporation 

NWA 2/8 TBA 

March 
Applying LEED to Existing 

Buildings 
Jan Swindler Central 3/7 Whole Hog Café 

Wade  
Company An Update on Applying Fire 

Codes  NWA 3/8 TBA 

April 
Tour of LEED Project, Heifer 

International   Central 4/4 
Heifer  

International 

Cromwell 
TME  

Airetech  
Malmstrom  

Action Mechanical 
Carrier 

School Standards for Me-
chanical Systems 

Doug Eaton NWA TBA TBA TBA 

May 
Past President s Night   Central TBA TBA Batson Bravo 

TBA   NWA TBA TBA TBA 

Arkansas ASHRAE  
2006 Meeting Schedule 






